
Meeting of the Streets, Alleys and Traffic Committee of the City of LaSalle 

Monday, August 21, 2023 

Immediately Following the Finance Committee Meeting - City Hall Council 

Chambers 

Chairman Bacidore called the Meeting to order at 6:07pm 

ROLL CALL 

Present: Chairman Bacidore, Aldermen Ptak, Reynolds, Lavieri, Jeppson, Herndon, 

Crane 

Absent: NONE 

Others Present: Deputy Clerk Brent Bader, Finance Director John Duncan, Alderman 

Bob Thompson, City Engineer Brian Brown, Economic Development Director Curt Bedei, 

Director of Public Works Patrick Watson,  City Treasurer Virginia Kochanowski 

A quorum was present. 

Moved by Alderman Reynolds and seconded by Alderman Crane to approve and place 

on file the minutes of the Streets, Alleys and Traffic Committee for August 7, 2023.  

Each and every aldermen has a copy. 

Voice vote, all ayes. Motion carried. 

Chairman Bacidore stated that the request from Nick Ross, co-owner of Quickie Subs, 

for one to two reserved for customers parking locations in front of the business at 113 

Wright Street had been rescinded prior to the meeting.   

Deputy Clerk Brent Bader stated that Public Works Superintendent Patrick Watson 

believes there to be a need for a crosswalk and signs at the location of 6th and Creve 

Couer and 7th and Creve Couer.   Bader was unsure if the committee wanted to send out 

notices to residents and discuss at the next upcoming meeting or if it is something that 

could just be done.  City Engineer Brian Brown mentioned how he would add the 

crosswalk striping to the striping program but they could do a straw vote to at least get 

the signs added.  Watson believed there to be possibly 8 signs that would need to go up 

for this, two signs north bound and south bound for two blocks.  Brian Brown did not see 

a need for two at each intersection.  He feels as though one on each section will do.   

Bacidore believes that everyone sees the students crossing and doesn’t see a need for 

the crosswalks when we haven’t had them in the past.  Resident Dawn Hicks stated that 

the kids are not seen by all.  

Moved by Alderman Herndon and seconded by Alderman Reynolds to do the striping with 

the advisory of Brian Brown, Patrick, and the Streets, Alley, and Traffic Committee to work 

together to figure out what would be best for striping and signage on the intersections of 

6th and Creve Couer and 7th and Creve Couer. 



  ROLL CALL 

AYE: Chairman Bacidore, Alderman Ptak, Reynolds, Lavieri, Jeppson, Herndon, Crane 

NAY:  None  Absent: NONE  Abstain: None 

MOTION CARRIED: 7-0 

There were no more questions or comments from the public.  

Moved by Alderman Reynolds and seconded by Alderman Crane to adjourn the meeting.   

Chairman Bacidore adjourned the meeting at 6:12 p.m. 

 

Amy Quinn, City Clerk 

 

 


